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Editorial

There is a building momentum about the restoration of the Wattle. The apparent slow beginnings of last
year were in part attributed to deconstructing the forward compartment and discovering frame and plate
problems that required some experimentation with frame building and insertion. We now seem to have
overcome many of these issues and as a result have increased our knowledge and skills in these areas.
This learning stage is probably common to the early stages of most ship restoration projects conducted by
volunteer groups. The outcomes from this learning stage have become quite evident as we push into
2011. Forward compartment framing is nearly complete and plating will rapidly progress when
Waterside Engineering come in with their automated welding machines. Progress is also being made in
the engine room, wheelhouse, ships boat, shipyard organization and general administration. Membership
is also gradually rising. I think we have good reason to be optimistic about restoration progress for the
Wattle over 2011, but optimism is no substitute for bodies on the ground (apologies to John Kovac) when
it comes to ship restoration.

Above and below decks

The first quarter of 2011 was one of activity for work on the Wattle and for crew members.

The forward compartment action shifted during 2010 from an explorative approach to frame and plate
removal to a full blown frame construction and replacement program by April 2011. The photographs
below illustrate this progress.
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Care and precision is used to shape the forward frames.
At left Tony Adams is applying a carefully calculated
amount of force to ensure that the edge of the frame
presents a full and smooth surface for contact with the
new plating. Anthony Mansfield and Jeff Braun are
applying heat to assist in the shaping. The order of frame
removal and replacement was important to maintain hull
integrity. The uneven numbered forward compartment
frames were removed and replaced first (33, 35, 37, and
39) followed by the even numbered ones. Examination of
the boiler compartment frames and plating has now
commenced.

Dick Francis in his message from the Bridge brings us
good news with regard to the supply of angle and plate
steel for the ship.

Victor with his woodwork and paint crew have made
considerable progress on the wheelhouse. Window
frames have been repaired and much of the exterior has
been sanded and revarnished. The next challenge is the
interior woodwork and the rusted floor.

One of our new members, Ian Clark, seems to be
multi skilled as he repairs and restores valves
from the condenser as well as creating drawings
of individual strakes and plate thickness from the
overall ship drawings.

John Kovac is back on his feet (sort of) and has
started to re appear on site, but is declining to
climb any ladders for the moment. In the
meantime some administrative changes have occurred. The computer has been resurrected and a
freeware project management program (Gantt Project) installed to translate Johns engineering work
program for the ship into sets of ordered tasks and to assist in the estimation of timelines and resources.
For those interested it is downloadable from (http://www.ganttproject.biz/ ). Ron Stannus is also
attempting to put some sense of order into the shipyard office to deal with the increasing administrative
load.

Another change is the rostered lunch provision. In addition to the usual BBQ we now have experienced a
range of salads, sandwiches, oriental chicken wings, prawns, pork pies and pasta.

The roster for the next few months is
posted elsewhere in this newsletter.

On the promotions front BSMM manned a
display about the Wattle at the opening of
Seaworks in January at Williamstown.
Neil, Tony and Jeff had to make running
improvisations to the display to overcome
a double sided tape system that prevented
the joining of the display panels.
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From the Bridge

It was most pleasing last Saturday (9th April) to see 18 members on site all quite busy at various jobs. The
opportunity was taken to hold a brief board meeting as all directors, including John Kovac, were present.
The lunchtime photo might suggest that Howard Mumford is telling us to stop and report to the office but
this is not so as he is pointing to the bosses around the propeller shaft and saying that they might need to
be removed. This was all in the context of explaining his progress on determining hull plate thickness
along individual strakes.

Peta Knott gave a run down on the conference that she attended in South Australia. Our editor is
persuading Peta to write something for this newsletter about that so I will go no further.

The good news announced by the board was the donation of all steel angles, flats, strips and bars free of
charge, including freight, from One Steel. Blue Scope will supply the 8mm and 6mm plate requirements at
cost. That comes to $24,000. Vic Urban has also agreed to renew our site lease for a further two years at
a total rent of $1 .

The board has also agreed to the use of Waterside Engineering on an as required basis to replace the
hull plating. This has been agreed to by the “active” volunteers who are doing the structural steelwork at
present. They will prepare and fit the frames in place and then every so often Waterside will come in
during the week, roll, fit and weld the plating.

There is still plenty of work of all sorts to do and everybody is welcome. If you can’t make Saturday we
are also working on Thursdays. We are also getting a very varied lunch menu now not just the old
barbecue sausages. Hope to see some of you on site.
Dick Francis – Chairman. For the board.


